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Early morning sun at the Ellis trailhead. The fresh snow on the ground and on the trees presented “Christmas Card” scenes just about anywhere one could look. Conditions were excellent for skiing and snowshoe hiking.
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The crew checks out a newly fallen tree that was across the Upper Switchback loop just above the Buried Cable junction.
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[bookmark: _GoBack]The crew also did some work cutting back branches that were protruding into some the trails used for the snowshoe race. This 4-inch diameter aspen tree had sagged down onto Crest Trail 130 just north of its junction with Gravel Pit trail, pretty much blocking it. The crew would knock snow off branches hanging into the trail to see if they would spring back up. If they did not, they were cut back. It was necessary to cut this tree and drag it off the trail.
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This 20-inch diameter dead spruce had fallen over Gravel Pit trail just north of the pit opening. As is often the case, much shoveling was needed to provide openings for the saw at the locations selected for the cuts. Branches on the underside of such trees add to the complexity of removal.
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Bob begins the first cut on the 20-inch spruce. Jim stands by to insert wedges.
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The 20-inch spruce has been cut away and the removed section has been wrestled off the trail to the left. Since a lot of snow had to be dug away to complete the cuts, Byron is filling in the holes to level the trail.
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This job is finished. Crew from left to right; Bob, Byron, Jim, Jerry and David. (Not pictured – Cliff Giles)
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The crew analyses the 14-inch diameter fallen spruce that was suspended over the south end of Lower Switchback trail just above the Ellis parking lot. It is practice to check fallen trees from stump to top for supports, etc. to determine what is likely to happen when they are cut. Much time can be spent making these important determinations. Byron is looking at the stump where the tree broke when falling.
[image: ]
Jim and David stand under the downed tree. It was hanging directly above the Ski Club Adopt-A-Trail sign. While this tree was an easy walk-under during the summer, the deep snow had made it a “head-banger”. Deeper snow would make it worse. It presented a particular hazard for snowshoe racers who are more concerned about their footing rather than looking up as they speed along. It had to be removed.
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The first cut has been completed on the big hang-up. Supporting fibers at the stump have also been cut so that the bottom section would fall out of the way on the ground.
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Bob is starting the second cut with a chainsaw. Both cuts were started with the chainsaw and finished using a long crosscut saw. This permitted the sawyer to be farther away from the tree and in a safer position to escape if the tree acts in an unanticipated manner. This is especially important when dealing with large trees suspended high off the ground. It fell just as planned.
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The large hang-up has been safely removed. The 
top of the tree extends some 50 to 60 feet to the
right of the cut end. When the weight of the cut
section of the trunk was removed, the top section
moved slowly up to its present position to the upper
right of the photo. Given the solid supports under the
top end of this tree, it should remain an interesting
curiosity for many years. Cut section is on the ground
behind the sign. Crew, left to right, Bob, Jerry, Jim,
Byron and David. (Not pictured – Cliff Giles)
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